Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee

Monday 9th May 2016
1. Present – Peter, Brian, Marion, Liz, Graham, John, Roger, Amanda.

2. Apologies – Simon, Dorothy, Tim, John Dalton.
3. Minutes of the previous committee meeting were approved.
4. Matters Arising 
Directory – John has checked and we are already listed, so he had updated the information
5. Treasurer's Report  
We had a good month with Income and expenditure just about balancing out.
This included the bill for the new porch doors of £1463 plus the cleaning bill for March as well as April - £520.
Offsetting these higher than normal expenses was a good month for Letting income at £2205.
So overall a small loss of £62 but our reserves are still very good at
£31,593 despite the usual two big annual expenses (Insurance & PRS) being paid out in January. Finances still solid.

6. Booking Report   
John reported that bookings are steady, though it is sometimes difficult to juggle the various requirements of hirers. The youth tennis group may use the Hall (if available) in wet weather.

Marion has refreshed her knowledge of the booking system in order to cover John and Dorothy's holidays. She has also completed the inventory of kitchen equipment and will purchase a  new whisk, bottle opener and tin opener to replace the items which have been lost.

All payments are up to date

Still only 3 TENs have been booked out of a possible 15.

7. Hirers Feedback and Comments
Choir – Baffles will be needed for the concert on June 9th. John Percival will contact John Anderson to arrange a convenient time to fit and then remove them. It was agreed that the keyboard would be stored in the Sampson Room for the time being. Liz asked for the booking of their meeting to be changed to 20th June.

8.  Maintenance and Renewals
· 2 parking signs have been bought at a cost of £78.                                                                  
· Both Halls have now been fitted with a new thermostat.

· Brian has fitted 7 new fire alarms.

· The new quote for the additional curtains and rails is approx. £1,505 incl. VAT.

After discussion it was agreed to go ahead, subject to confirmation from the Players.
· Refurbishment. Brian is liaising with various contractors for the re-fitting of the loos. John Percival will provide a quote for the cubicles in the Ladies and Gents and decisions will need to be made about the exact requirements. There will be anew water feed and hand dryer as well as new lighting. Paul Copley has provided an estimate of £1,164 incl. VAT for the new dryer and David Garton has quoted £750 + VAT for the redecoration. Bakewell Carpets have quoted £1,312 incl. VAT for the 3 areas or £1,585 incl.VAT for non-slip. Further discussions will take place at the next meeting where a floor plan will be provided.
9.   Correspondence 
       RAD – Land Registry and CIO. The contents of these 2 consultations    were noted
           Derbyshire Environmental Trust – Funding scheme. Graham agreed to find out whether we are eligible.

            Energy Report. It was agreed to carry out first group of recommendations as soon as possible. Jeremy is hoping to host a meeting of local organisations at the Memorial Hall in September. 
10.   A.O.B.
Stanage Hall – Simon contacted DCC for an update, but no news yet.

Recycling. Concerns expressed that it is no longer possible to recycle waste from the Hall, due to the removal of the Recycling Centre. It was agreed that Peter would take up the problem with The Pool and the Parish Council and that Amanda would write to Jean Monks.
Date of next meeting             
7.30pm - Tuesday 7th June

